
REGULAR STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, November 16, 2009 – 5:00 p.m.

Council Chambers
Stoughton Public Safety Building
321 S. Fourth St.
Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Citizen Member David Erdman, Mayor Jim Griffin,  Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, Citizen Member Norval Morgan, and Alderperson Steve Tone. 
Absent and Excused:
None.  
Absent:
None.
Others Present:
Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer services Technician Erin Bothum, City Attorney Matthew Dregne, Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, CPA, and Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, P.E., Alderperson Tim Carter, Alderperson Greg Jensen, Alderperson Ron Christianson, Stoughton Director of Planning & Development Rodney Scheel, Dean Sutton of 3235 STH 138, and Rob and Amy Hostrawser of 3191 Mc Comb Road, and Laura Burno of 1343 Veek Road.
Call To Order:  Mayor Jim Griffin called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 5:00 p. m.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List as presented and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on November 24, 2009.  Carried unanimously.
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Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda 
Items.  Discussion Followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the October 26, 2009 Regular and Special Stoughton Utilities Committee Meetings, Stoughton Utilities September 2009 Financial Summary, Stoughton Utilities September 2009 Statistical Information, Stoughton Utilities Committee 12-Month Calendar, Stoughton Utilities October 2009 Activities Report and the Status of the October 26, 2009 recommendations to the Stoughton Common Council.  Consent Agenda item D: Stoughton Utilities Communications was moved to a separate agenda item. Carried unanimously. 

Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Reports:
Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings explained the following:

· Stoughton Utilities received a grant through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act for $632,000 for the East Side Water Tower Project. This will reduce the phase II rate adjustment increase for Stoughton Utilities water customers. The remaining 50% of this project funding will come from the Safe Drinking Water Loan Program.
Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops explained the following:

· We have now moved into the winter moratorium (November 1st through April 15th) which concludes electric disconnections. We will be continuing to complete electric disconnection for commercial customers.

· We have also begun collecting/requesting deposits from residential customers who have not paid over the winter months and/or had a disconnected meter within the last year. So far, deposit requests total $48,000.  More deposit requests will follow.
Stoughton Utilities Consent Agenda Item D: Stoughton Utilities Communications:

Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda item D.  Discussion Followed.  Motion by 
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Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, to approve the consent agenda item D. Carried Unanimously.
Proposed Modification To Section 74-88 Of The City Of Stoughton Municipal Code Of Ordinances:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the modification.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, to approve modification to Section 74-88 of the City of Stoughton Municipal Code of Ordinances and recommend the adoption of the resolution to the Stoughton Common Council.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Governance:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and City Attorney Matthew Dregne presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Governance options.  Discussion followed. Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence to request City Attorney Matthew Dregne to prepare a draft  ordinance to recommend to the Stoughton Common Council that Stoughton Utilities Committee be renamed to the Stoughton Utilities Commission, that the citizen members be appointed officers of the City of Stoughton, and that the draft ordinance be considered at the December 14, 2009 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting. Carried Unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Land Acquisition From The Stoughton Area School District (SASD):  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Steve Tone to remove this item from table. Carried unanimously.  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the land acquisition from the SASD.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to not purchase the land from the Stoughton Area School District and recommend it to the Stoughton Common Council on November 24, 2009.  Carried unanimously. 

Proposed Annexation Of The Recently Acquired Property Along The McComb Road-STH 138 Corridor:   Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the recommendation to annex the recently acquired property along the McComb Road-STH 138 Corridor.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Dave Erdman, to approve the annexation of the recently acquired property along the McComb Road-STH 138 corridor, including the waiving of annexation and legal fees, and recommend the annexation to the Stoughton 
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Common Council. Discussion followed.  Motion to amend the original motion by Alderperson Steve Tone, seconded by Paul Lawrence to pay fees to the city associated with property annexation. Amendment to the original motion carried 4 to 3 with Citizen Members Norval Morgan, Jon Hajny and Dave Erdman voting no. Original motion to recommend annexation, including the annexation and legal fees to the Stoughton Common Council failed 3 to 4 with Citizen Members Norval Morgan, Jon Hajny and Dave Erdman and Alderperson Carl Chenoweth voting no.

Rob Hostrawser and Dean Sutton discussed the property.  Mayor Griffin explained that public comment opportunities regarding the property use would be available during rezoning and site plan actions.  

Revised Stoughton Utilities Policy For Commercial Deposits:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops presented and discussed the revised Stoughton Utilities Policy for Commercial Deposits.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the revised Stoughton Utilities policy for Commercial deposits.  Carried unanimously.  
Revised Stoughton Utilities Policy For Residential Deposits:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops presented and discussed the revised Stoughton Utilities policy for commercial deposits.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the revised Stoughton Utilities Policy for residential customers.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  

· Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Compensation.

· City Attorney’s revised ordinance to change the name from “Committee” to “Commission” and have all the citizen members be recognized as “Officers”.

· Assistant Vice President of WPPI Energy Power Supply Resources is scheduled to make a presentation.
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Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Jon Hajny, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 7:06 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Erin N. Bothum
Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician
